
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

17 March 2022 
 
 

Excellency,  
 
 

I have the honour to transmit herewith a letter dated 17 March 2022 from H.E. Ms. 
Rabab Fatima, Permanent Representative of the People’s Republic of Bangladesh, and H.E. Mr. 
Olivier Maes, Permanent Representative of Luxembourg, the co-facilitators of the Progress 
Declaration to be adopted at the International Migration Review Forum, pursuant to General 
Assembly resolution 73/326. 

 
The co-facilitators, via the aforementioned letter, convey the zero draft of the 

Progress Declaration ahead of the first informal consultations to be held at 10:00 a.m., on 
Tuesday, 22 March 2022, in the Trusteeship Council Chamber.  

 
I would like to take this opportunity to express my sincere appreciation to the co-

facilitators for their leadership in executing this mandate. I call upon delegations to support the 
work of the co-facilitators and engage constructively throughout this process. 

 
Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration. 

 

 
 
 
Abdulla SHAHID 

 
 
All Permanent Representatives and Permanent Observers  
to the United Nations  
New York 

 


